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SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES OF JANUARY 31, 2013 The meeting opened at 6:45 
PM in the Gould House. Attendees included John Halter, Chair of Board of Selectmen, 
Louis GrandPre', Selectman, Arnie Stymest, Selectman, Jim Coffey, Mr. Huber and Mr. 
McGerty were also present and during the meeting Town Clerk Linda Clark joined the 
group. SIGNED/APPROVED 1. Accounts Payable Manifest 2. Minutes of January 14, 2013 
3. Notice of Intent to Cut 4. Seven Concealed Carry Permits 6:45 PM. Harry Power met 
with the Board and briefly discussed a letter from Mr. George Leonard concerning a fluid 
leak coming from a truck owned by Mr. Scarcione. Mr. Power informed the Board that an 
approval has been granted to the owners of Map 422 – Lot 2.13 by DES to operate the new 
septic system. He also stated that the wood shed on Randall Road at 118-39 has been 
approved. 6:55 PM. Town Clerk Linda Clark informed the Board that her move has been 
completed and both work stations are now fully functional. She expressed concern that she 
was unaware of who else would be using the Town Hall. It was agreed to make sure she 
has a schedule. It was suggested that a notice be sent to the school that the Town Clerk has 
moved to the Town Office. 7:00 PM. Dean Huber reported that he has the exit signs and 
emergency light for the Fire Station. 7:02 PM. Jim Coffey reported that the Department of 
Labor issues were resolved on Monday, January 29. The DOL conducted an inspection of 
the Town's facilities. Other item listed in the Agenda were reviewed without any action 
taken. ADJOURNED Louis GrandPre' moved and Arnie Stymest seconded to adjourn at 
7:07 PM, the board agreed. Respectfully submitted, James Coffey, Town Administrator 

Approved: _____________ ________________ ___________________   
     
                         Arnold Stymest         John Halter                         Louis GrandPre'


